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Trade deficit 

815. SHRI KRISHNA KUMAR 
BIRLA: Will the Minister of COM'- 
MERCE be pleased to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that accor- 
ding to the trade trend during tlie 
first ten months of 1985-86 India's 
trade deficit is likely to rise much 
above the anticipated deficit; 

(b) if so, what are the details the- 
reof and the reasons therefor; and 

(c) whether in order to minimise 
the trade deficit Government propose 
to export surplus agricultural com- 
modities, if so, what is the achieve- 
ment (till date) in this regard and 
to what extent the trade deficit is 
likely to be reduced as a result there- 
of? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF COMMERCE 
(SHRI BRAHM DUTT): (a) and (b) 
According to the previsional date 
available for the first nine months of 
1985-86, i.e. April—December, 1985, 
India's trade deficit was Rs. 6211.00 
crores as compared to Rs. 3599.97 
crores in the corresponding period of 
the previous year. Apart from diffi- 
cult international economic environ- 
ment the decline in our overall ex- 
ports during the first nine months of 
1985-86 is attributable partly to the 
fact that the exports of crude oil, 
which had reached a peak level of 
Rs. 1563 crores during the year 1984- 
85, have virtually stopped after Ap- 
ril, 1985 due to the development of 
domestic refining capacity. The ex- 
port of crude oil during the first nine 
months of 1985-86 was only Rs. 135.15 
crores. Apart from bulk commodities 
like fertilizers and POL, the increase 
in imports during the first 9 months 
of 1985-86 has been mostly with re- 
gard to industries raw material, in- 
termediate-, and capital goods which 
are indicative of developmental needs 
of the economy. 

(c) The trade deficit is on account 
of various factors and an outcome of 
the total imports and exports in all 
sectors. With a view to reducing 
trade deficit vigorous promotional 
measure^ have been taken during the 
recent past, to increase export of all 
items including Agricultural commo- 
dities. 
Talks between India and    Mauritius on   
imposing sanctions against  South Africa 

816. SHRI MURLIDHAR CHAND- 
RAKANT BHANDARE; 
SHRI MAHENDRA PRASAD: 
SHRI DHULESHWAR 
MEENA: 

Will the Minister of EXTERNAL 
AFFAIRS be pleased to state: 

(a) whether during the recent vi- 
sit of Prime Minister of India to Ma- 
uritius certain line of approach was 
adopted for being pursued by the two 
countries at the forthcoming Com- 
monwealth and NAM meets for im- 
posing concrete and mandatory eco- 
nomic sanctions against the Pretoria 
Regime of South Africa in order to 
force the latter to give up its Apar- 
theid Policy; and 

(b) if so, what are the details 
therefor? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF EXTERNAL 
AFFAIRS (SHRI EDUARDO FALE- 
IRO): (a) and (b) Constant consul- 
tations with non-aligned countries 
and members of the Commonwealth 
with regard to the problems in South 
Africa 'have been an on-going pro- 
cess. This process has gained added 
significance and urgency due to rap- 
idly developing situation in South 
Africa. It is in this context that the 
entire gamut of problems and pros- 
pects were reviewed during the dis- 
cussion between our Prime Minister 
and Mauritium leaders during our 
Prime Minister's recent visit to Mau- 
ritius The question of imposing 
comprehensive   mandatory    economic 
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sanctions against the Pretorial Re- 

gime to force that regime to give up 
its inhuaman policy of apartheid and 
restore majority rule in South Af- 
rica was also discussed. 

Tea Trading Corporation of India 

817. SHRI ATAL BIHARI 
VAJPAYEE; 
SHRI LAL K. ADVANI: 

Will the Minister of COMMERCE 
be pleased to state: 

(a) whether Government's atten- 
tion has been drawn to the press 
report which appeared in "The Week" 
of July 13—19, 1986 wherein it has 
been alleged that (i) the Tea Trading 
Corporation of India has cheated In- 
dian army about Rs. 50 lakhs by sup- 
plying about 206 tonnes of sub-stan- 
dard tea; (ii) it has lost two regular 
clients in Libya and Tunisia by its 
sloppy dealings; (iii) since its incep- 
tion in 1971, it has piled up irregular 
losses worth about Rs. 13 crores and 
that CBI enquiry into alleged deal- 
ings of its top officials was ordered 
but shelved  midway through;  and 

(b) if so, what action has been ta- 
ken against the guilty persons? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF COMMERCE 
(SHRI BRAHM DUTT) : (a) and (b) 
In 198S-84 Tea Trading Corporation 
of India entered into contract for 
supply of approximately 3000 tonnes 
tea to Defence Department, Out of 
the supplies made around 100 tonnes 
were initially found unsuitable. This 
was later rectified by blending with 
fresh tens. The matter was investi- 
gated and appropr'ate action was ta- 
ken against officers of TTCI. 

The Corporation incurred losses in 
respect >>f its tea supplies to Libya 
and Tunisia. They have at present 
no orders for supply of tea to these 
countri mi. 

As on 31st March, 1985, accumula- 
ted losses of the Corporation were 
Rs.  12.96 crores. 

Central Bureau of Investigations 
investigating into  certain alleged ir- 
regular dealings of some of the offi- 
cers of Corporation.    The investiga- 
tions are in progress. 

Resumption of business by the Peer- 
less General Finance and   Investment 

Company Limited 

818. SHRl PURUSHOTTAM KAK- 
ODKAR: Will the Minister of FIN- 
ANCE be pleased to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that even 
after receiving a judgement in its fa- 
vour from the Calcutta High Court, 
the Peerless General Finance and In- 
vestment Company, Calcutta, has not 
been able to resume its normal fun- 
ctioning, as a result of which thous 
ands of depositors have not received 
their money even after maturity; and! 

(b) if 30, what steps Government 
propose to take for safeguarding the 
interests of the depositors? 

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN 
THE MINISTRY OF FINANCE 
(SHRI JANARDHAN POOJARI): 
(a) and (b) Subsequent to enactment 
of the Prize Chits and Money Circu- 
lation Schemes (Banning) Act. 1978, 
the State Government of West Bengal 
served a notice on M/s. Peerless 
General Finance and Investment Co- 
mpany Limited, Calcutta in 1979 
asking the Company to sub- 
mit a winding up plan. The 
Company had moved the Cal- 
cutta High Court by filing a "writ pe- 
tition and obtained a stay order res- 
training the State Government of 
West Bengal from proceeding further 
ffn the matter. Since the Company 
has continued to function on the basis 
of the stay order earlier obtained by it 
from the Calcutta High Court, the 
recent judgement delivered bv the 
Calcutta High Court upholding the 
appeal of the Companv and quashing 
the notice served by the State Gov- 

 


